Committee on Retention Efforts (CORE)        
Meeting Minutes
January 25, 2017

I. Call to Order
The Committee on Retention Efforts (CORE) was called to order on January 25, 2017 at 
2:00 p.m. by co-chair Kimberlie Moock in the Student Success Center Classroom 1115,
in Ninth Street Hall.

Members present: 	Kimberlie Moock and Karla Sanders, co-chair, Cindy Boyer, Kelsey Cripe, Mona Davenport, Shelly James, Jeanne Lord, Stephen King, Gopal Periyannan, Jody Stone, Jennifer Stringfellow, and Jean Wolski.

Members absent: 	Stephanie Taylor


II. Approval of CORE Minutes
Mona Davenport made a motion to approve the January 11, 2017 minutes and Jody Stone seconded the motion.  The motion carried with Cindy Boyer, Kelsey Cripe, Gopal Periyannan, Jennifer Stringfellow, and Jean Wolski abstaining.

III. [bookmark: _GoBack]Enrollment Management Forum Update-February 8
Karla Sanders and Kimberlie Moock reported the Enrollment Management Forum has 80 pre-registrations which include students, faculty, and all VP’s.  Most sessions have 10 or more people and President Glassman will attend.

IV. Fall to Spring Numbers
Kimberlie Moock disseminated the Retention at EIU Fall to Spring Report. Discussion followed.  Karla Sanders disseminated the FA16 Registered and Not Registered SP17 Report.  There were 6,673 students enrolled for SP17 and FA16 there were 7450 students enrolled which shows an 18% drop in credit hours.  Discussion followed.

The committee members discussed the EIU retention rate and the not registered students. The not registered students have a higher hold list because of students owing larger amounts of money.  Moock reported on a meeting she had with Psychology about their on-line program.  Retention and student support of on-line programs will be even more important as more on-line programs are approved.

Jody Stone conveyed that EIU does not have a 2 year student contract for students to live on campus.  Other Universities do have this contract.

V.    SP17 Goals
This topic will be revisited at the next CORE meeting.

VI. Subcommittee Reports
This topic will be revisited at the next CORE meeting.

VII. Next Meeting
The next CORE meeting will be on February 22, 2017 from 2:00-3:15 pm. in classroom 1115 at Ninth Street Hall.

VIII. Adjourn
The meeting adjourned at 3:10 p.m.


~Minutes submitted by Ms. Kimberly Sweeney, Recording Secretary
